Town of Sudbury
Community Preservation Committee
Annual Reporting Form

Bruce Freeman Rail Trail CSX Extension
Name of Project including year of Town Meeting and Article Number: ATM 2023/Article 43

Date of Report: October 16, 2024

Date of Town Meeting Approval: May 1, 2023

Project Proponent: Town of Sudbury - Planning & Community Development
Recipient of CPC Funds: Planning & Community Development

Name of Person Completing Form: Marcia Rasmussen

Description of Project:

Extend the BFRT south of the MCRT intersection to include hiring a consultant to perform data collection,
feasibility study, alternatives analysis, conceptual planning, and cost estimate development to create baseline
information, undertaking a topographic survey, wetlands delineation, concept development, design, and
construction of the BFRT including demolition, site preparation, and all other incidental and related costs.

Total Project Budget through CPC: $300,000
Total Spent in FY 2024 SO0
Total Spent in prior fiscal years: $0

Balance Remaining: $300,000

Is the project completed? Yes No ]

Description of status of the project:

This project has been expanded as anticipated to incorporate the entire 1.4 miles in Sudbury plus 200 feet into the
City of Framingham, connecting to Eaton Road West (a public way that provides access for construction,
maintenance and emergency response).

Project results, including any changes since Town Meeting:

25% Design Plans were submitted to MassDOT for review and comment in June 2024. MassDOT completed its
review on September 27 and provided comments to the Town's consultant, Fuss & O'Neill, to prepare a response.
A 25% Design Public Hearing will be scheduled by MassDOT for later in 2024. Additionally, the Boston
Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) has included 50% of the construction funds for this phase of the BFRT
in the FFY2025-2029 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for the FFY 2029. Town staff will be working with
Boston MPO staff to include the remaining 50% construction funds in the next TIP for FFY 2030.

Description of other pertinent information:

The Town received an additional MassTrails Grant in June 2024 in the amount of $250,000 for final design of the
BFRT Phase 3 (from the "diamond" intersection with the Mass Central Rail Trail to Eaton Road West in the City of
Framingham).
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